PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

    October 8th, 2018
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Wallace Habhegger, Douglas Path and Rod Sherwood
Members Absent: Gregg Vinslauski
Also Present: Sheriff Scott Perkins, Jim Bialecki, Darlene Pintarro, Lt Ronald Rader, Bob Smith, and Eric Weihe
Wallace Habhegger called the meeting to order at 5:01 pm. 
Review of the September 10th, 2018 minutes: Steele moved to approve the September 10, 2018 meeting minutes, second by Habhegger.  Motion carried (4-0).  
Medical Examiner:

Budget Review: Smith reviewed the budget with committee members. All budget items are where they should be at this time. Smith talked about follow up on the body bag order that was placed. Originally was going to order 50 but did get (75) due to a shortage that are due to tariffs at this time and not sure how the future will hold on them at this time. Wound up going with 2 different colors. Gave enough to get everyone by at this time. Invoice received but not paid at this time.
Monthly Activities/Caseload Report: Cases in September was slow until the last week of September where there were 14 calls. October continues to go the same way on an increase. We have the lowest drug overdoses in all the surrounding counties. Currently Monroe County sits at 4 this year for overdoses. We are down from past years. Steele asks if it’s possible to not redact the date of death and the age. Smith will look into this and see if he can disclose this information.

Justice Department:
Budget Review: Weihe presented the committee members the budget report. Budget is looking good so far. On page 4 of budget, 2 base units are lost and they are $2,250 each. Two alcohol bracelets are lost and they are $1,750 each.  Total equipment claimed is $8,250.00 lost and unable to recover. Budget 10,000 per year for loses. They try to contact the participant and their probation agent to get them to pay.  Otherwise they will write up a violation report if unable to reach the party who has that gets sent to the DA’s office to try to get restitution but has not to his knowledge been aware of any money getting returned at this time. He will follow up with Kevin in DA’s office to see how that is coming along and if they are following up on these costs. High on supplies still at this time but will be asking for a line-item transfer for this.

Justice Program Report: Numbers are up at this time. Inmate numbers are up. Otherwise nothing major to report. 

Sherwood asked if there is anything offered for drugs or if it’s just alcohol. They have a group started to refer them to drug/alcohol assessment group and are able to go to for $5 per session and it is on Sundays that they can be referred to. Also a women’s group is available that addresses trauma as well as drugs/ alcohol. OWI multiples group is also available. Sherwood also asked if they can test for bath salts. Weihe says they can test for it but it’s more expensive. Hair testing is not done anymore because it is only good every 90-300 days. Less expensive to do random urine screens and can test for more drugs in urine. They can order a specific test if they are aware of a problem.

Also do all the testing for human Services so if human Services is aware of a certain drug that is needed to be tested for, they can test for that.

Weihe asking for a Re-Purpose of Funds for $10,000 out of the current $30,000 fund that the Justice Department has in their vehicle fund currently. They do not need $30,000 in that fund as they currently have a Ford Focus and does not anticipate any issues. Weihe would like to transfer $10,000 to Land Conservation Vehicle Replacement fund from 2018-2019. Moved to approve by Path and second by Steele (4-0)

Line Item Transfer- $450 splitting between office supplies and postage. Moved to approve by Steele and second by Sherwood. (4-0)

DISPATCH
Budget Review: Randy Williams did call Habhegger and said he has nothing new on the budget. Habhegger received an email from Randy Williams that they are changing the dispatch hours to 12 hour shifts due to staff shortages. Randy was not in attendance-approved by Habheger.
SHERIFF
Budget Review: Sheriff Perkins reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.  Currently sitting at 71% on the budget. Same concern as usual with overtime with bailiffs and patrol. 
Wage Shortages for Overtime for Patrol & Bailiff: Perkins indicated that overtime continues to be cause for concern which is why we are asking for a Re-Purpose of Funds at tonight’s meeting.
Update on Emergency Management: Pintarro announced that she is past the rush period of getting damage assessment documents together for FEMA.   FEMA was requested by the Governor to complete a preliminary damage assessment (PDA).  That assessment was completed the by September 28th.  FEMA reviewed both public assistance (PA) and individual assistance (IA). Last Friday the State sent out a press release indicating the Governor has requested a Presidential disaster declaration both PA and IA. PA PDA documents presented to FEMA were in excess of $6 million.  During the PDA process the preliminary costs for the Portland Township dams were removed. Each dams estimated repair cost was stated between $1 and $3 million.  The final PDA FEMA numbers put the county public infrastructure damage under $3.4 million. All of the Portland dams had water go over the spillway but failure was where the dams connected to the hill terrain.  Three (3) out of the seven (7) dams failed. The dams that did not fail had more clay soil texture.  
Path talked about issues in the Village of Norwalk with sewer system backup into residential properties.  Path asked if there was a village or county responsibility for assistance.  Pintarro indicated that the only available funds currently are through the Community Block Grand Development (CDBG), but that is income based.  CDBG also has guidelines on the use of that money.  

The FEMA IA PDA was focused on major and destroyed properties.  Those categories are defined by FEMA.  For example to qualify for major damage a house would have to have foundation cracks and have water exceeding 18 inches in the main living area.  Pintarro states the threshold for IA with FEMA is very difficult to achieve. Normally the homeowner is responsible for residential damage. If FEMA funds would become available there is a cap on the dollar amount and fund coverage is limited to primary residences.

When FEMA conducted their PDA the SBA also did a review.  Monroe County met the SBA guideline for assistance but SBA assistance has not been announced at this time.  If SBA assistance becomes available that provides low interest loans for damages. 

There have been relief and disaster recovery meetings occurring.  It was recently learned that the WCOW money that was collected was all sent to an organization in Viroqua, “Adopt a Family.”  The organization received in excess of $20,000 and has given out gift cards to people in need due to the disaster.   The organization confirmed that residents from other counties outside of Vernon have been provided funds.  

Emergency Management Line Item Transfer: Line item transfer from Physical line in the amount of $504.99 to a new line that was created of EOC Supplies that were needed while the emergency command center was open during the August flooding event. The expenses were for meals for EOC staff as well as range finders to be used by damage assessment teams.  The range finders can be used by emergency management in the future.
Sheriff’s Office Re-Purpose of Funds: Transfer funds from Detective Overtime Line in the amount of $6000 to the Bailiff Overtime Line Item as well as a Transfer of $4000 from Detective Overtime to the Patrol Overtime Line. This the first step to try to help with the overtime issue. Sheriff was hesitant to do this so that there is not going to be an issue with detective overtime but needs to take this step at this time. Detective OT sits at 37% use at this to date. Motion by Steele, second by Sherwood (4-0).
MUNIS/IT Issues: Lt Rader spoke about MUNIS and IT issues. No changes. Same status as last Spring. Habhegger had taken these issues to admin committee last year and the issues still exist. Munis still cannot submit time off requests. If someone submits one it will double or triple time off for that employee. Radar has been working with Finance to try to fix these issues and nothing has been resolved. Updates are implemented by the company. Still locked out of SCS and Velocity program and cannot access it through the server. Cards cannot be newly activation or deactivated cards due to these system issues. We are no longer under a contract with them so the company has been refusing to assist. Cannot clear any alarms for over a month now. John Mehtala/IT states he is working to try to find a new company but has not done so as of yet.  Habhegger suggests Tina Osterberg, Jim Bialecki, and John Methala to attend next month’s Public Safety Meeting to discuss these issues with them and with that this issue will be tabled to next month’s meeting. Would like them to attend so we can discuss these issues with the staff that are involved in coming to a resolution of these issues. Bialecki is aware of the issues. The old courthouse is being worked on by IT and they are working ovetime with only 3 people in the department. County computer network not large enough or fast enough to support Lexis Nexis at this time. All parties together for the MUNIS and IT issues. Habhegger wants Lt Radar to put in writing what all the concerns/issues are and get the list to him as soon as possible and Habhegger will meet with Bialecki in the next few days to discuss before the meeting next month.

Monthly Activities/Case Load Reports: Nothing currently to report. With patrol we have been doing quite a few more OWI’s stops as well as traffic stops in general. Second dog is starting training on October 15th. One of the top dogs he ever trained per the trainer. 

Habhegger brought up to ask if the E-cig/vapor discussion from last month and if anything has been done. It did go to personnel to get added to ordinance. 

Next Meeting Date/Time: November 12th, 2018 at 5:00pm. 
Agenda Items for next meeting:  1. Sheriff Office 1st on agenda. 2. Discussion on MUNIS/IT Issues
                 Habhegger adjourned the meeting at 6:30p.m
Recorder 
Amy Meimann
